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United States Department of Education

office of elementary and secondary education


July 3, 2014

The Honorable Dale A. R. Erquiaga 
Superintendent of Public Instruction
Nevada Department of Education
700 East Fifth Street
Carson City, NV  89701
Dear Superintendent Erquiaga:

This letter is a response to Nevada’s May 13, 2014 request for a one-year extension of flexibility under the Elementary and Secondary Education Act of 1965, as amended (ESEA flexibility), so that Nevada may continue to implement ESEA flexibility through the end of the 2014–2015 school year. 

Our team has reviewed Nevada’s request and, pursuant to section 9401(d)(2) of the ESEA, I am pleased to extend Nevada’s ESEA flexibility request for one year, through the end of the 2014–2015 school year.  My decision to extend Nevada’s ESEA flexibility request is based on my determination that ESEA flexibility has been effective in enabling Nevada to carry out important reforms to improve student achievement and that this extension is in the public interest.  I have also determined that Nevada’s monitoring next steps have been adequately addressed.  This letter also provides my approval of Nevada’s proposed amendments to its ESEA flexibility request.  A summary of Nevada’s approved amendments is enclosed with this letter, and Nevada’s approved request will be posted on the U.S. Department of Education’s (ED) website. 

Nevada has submitted high-quality plans to meet certain next steps identified during Part B monitoring, as part of satisfying the requirement that it resolve these next steps.  Nevada’s progress in implementing its high-quality plans during the 2014–2015 school year, as well as Nevada’s continued work with ED on its requested changes will inform ED’s decision regarding renewal of Nevada’s ESEA flexibility after the 2014–2015 school year.  Additionally, if Nevada remains on track to fully implement teacher and principal evaluation and support systems that meet all the requirements of Principle 3, Nevada will be eligible for consideration for a longer renewal of ESEA flexibility in the Spring of 2015.

ED is aware that Nevada may administer different assessments to high school students in 2014−2015 than the assessments currently identified in Nevada’s ESEA flexibility request.  If Nevada decides to administer different assessments to its high school students, those assessments must be high-quality assessments as required by ESEA Flexibility.  Nevada must notify ED immediately if it changes its high school assessments by amending its ESEA flexibility request.
Nevada continues to have an affirmative responsibility to ensure that it and its districts are in compliance with Federal civil rights laws that prohibit discrimination based on race, color, national origin, sex, disability, and age in their implementation of ESEA flexibility.  These laws include Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act, the Age Discrimination Act of 1975, and requirements under the Individuals with Disabilities Education Act. 
I am confident that Nevada will continue to implement the reforms described in its approved ESEA flexibility request and advance its efforts to hold schools and school districts accountable for the achievement of all students.  If you need any additional assistance to implement your ESEA flexibility request, please do not hesitate to contact Leslie Clithero at: leslie.clithero@ed.gov or Victoria Hammer at: victoria.hammer@ed.gov. 

Thank you for your commitment and continued focus on enhancing education for all of Nevada’s students. 
Sincerely,

Deborah S. Delisle
Assistant Secretary
Enclosure 

cc:
Diane M. Mugford, Office of Assessment, Program Accountability and Curriculum
Approved Amendments to Nevada’s ESEA Flexibility Request 

The following is a summary of amendments to Nevada’s approved ESEA flexibility request. The U.S. Department of Education (ED) approves the following amendments because Nevada’s ESEA flexibility request, as amended, continues to be aligned with the principles of ESEA flexibility. Please refer to ED’s website (www.ed.gov/esea/flexibility) for Nevada’s complete ESEA flexibility request.  
· Transition to College- and Career-Ready Standards (Element 1.B)

Revision: Addition of supports designed to provide additional oversight during the transition to college- and career-ready standards. 

· Focus Schools (Element 2.E)
Revision: Modifies timeline for identification of Cohort 2 focus schools and establishes new procedures and protocols to ensure focus school interventions are more closely aligned to the reasons for focus school identification.  

· Build SEA, LEA, and School Capacity to Improve Student Learning (Element 2.G)

Revision: Requires that all Title I high schools will include graduation rates as a required element in their School Performance Plan templates.
Revision: Addition of supports designed to increase the capacity of the Nevada Department of Education to provide additional oversight of the implementation of ESEA flexibility.

· Ensure LEAs Implement Teacher and Principal Evaluation and Support Systems (Element 3.B)
Revision: Updates Nevada’s request for ESEA flexibility to reflect changes ED previously approved with regard to the timeline for using results of teacher and principal evaluation and support systems to inform personnel decisions.
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